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Question:  

 

Are there going to be changes to the Medicare item number 10991 for Health Care and 

Pension Card holders? If so, what will the changes be?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

The current bulk billing Medicare Benefits Schedule incentive item 10991 will continue to 

apply to GP services which are not affected by the patient contribution Budget measure such 

as the health assessment, chronic disease management and a range of more specialised GP 

services.  These services will continue to attract the bulk billing incentive item 10991 when 

they are bulk billed for a concessional patient or child under 16 years in an eligible location. 

 

Low gap incentive items will replace the current bulk billing incentive items only for those 

services affected by the Budget measure.  Low gap incentive payments will be paid to doctors 

who accept the Medicare rebate and only charge a concessional patient or child under 16 

years the $7 patient contribution, or to the doctor who accepts just the Medicare rebate once 

the concessional patient or child under 16 years has paid the patient contribution 10 times in a 

calendar year.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


